
CALDICOT TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of Planning and Resources Committee held at 6.30pm on Tuesday, 10th October 2017 at Caldicot Town Council


Present: Cllrs: 
P Stevens, Mayor
J Harris




O Edwards
R J Higginson        


W Conniff 
M Mitchell


A Easson
F Rowberry


D Evans
M Stevens


R Garrick
J J Williams

K Harris

[In attendance:  G McIntyre, Clerk, S King, Deputy Clerk, C Till, STOP Representatives]

      It was resolved to accept a statement from Cllr A Easson with regard to the Closure of the 

     Dementia Unit at Chepstow Hospital – see 3 b)
1
Apologies 
Apologies were received from Cllrs S Tovey, D Ashwin 
2
Declarations of Interest - To be identified under the relevant item/Forms to be completed
Cllr D Evans and R J Higginson declared personal interests as members of Monmouthshire County Council Planning Committee.  
3       Suspend Proceedings
a) Severnside Together Opposing Pollution - Planning Application DC/2017/00700

        See Appendix A 
         b)  Cllr A Easson advised Council that the Dementia Unit at Chepstow Hospital was under 
                threat of closure and that a 12  week consultation period would take place by the Aneurin 

                Bevan Health Board (ABHB). Members expressed concern at the proposal and supported 
                the Unit remaining at Chepstow Hospital. It was considered that closing the Unit would 
                be detrimental to those requiring its services in the area.
    It was agreed to write to ABHB requesting their intentions for the Unit and seek the views 

    of Monmouthshire County Council on the proposed closure.
4
Planning Applications Received 
DC/2017/00820: Change the use of shop from A1 to A3.  To have tables and chairs outside shop as well as A1 advertisement boards – 33 Newport Road, Caldicot, NP26 4BG 
TC Approved


DC/2017/01111: Discharge of conditions 5 (drainage), 6 (Green infrastructure), 7 (estate plan), 8 (roads), 10 (materials), 11 (footway materials) and 12 (lighting). Relating to application DC/2016/01453 – Brookside, Caldicot, NP26 4NJ
                                                                                                                         TC Approved
b)   Mon CC Planning Information  
i)
Planning Permissions


DC/2017/00120:  Sub-Division of Units 9 and 10 to form 2 separate units, Change of Use of Unit 10 to Use Class A3 and amalgamation of Units 10 and 11 to form 1 Use Class A3 unit, redecoration of shopfront and installation of extraction and ventilation equipment - Units 10 and 11 Wesley Buildings, Newport Road, Caldicot, NP26 4LY
                                                                                                TC Approved 31.5.17
DC/2017/00844: Rear single storey extension and porch – 151 Elan Way, Caldicot, 
NP26 4QB
                                                                                                           TC Approved 12.9.17
5
To Consider application for Grant – 2017 Firework Display


Town Council resolved to take this item into Committee.

6
To appoint Town Council Member to Personnel Committee 


(Cllr P Stevens resigned FTC 27.9.17]

It was resolved that Cllr M Mitchell be appointed to Personnel Committee.
7
Code of Conduct Training – 6pm Thursday 19th October 2017, County Hall Usk 


Presentation and Ombudsman’s guidance distributed prior to training


[NB: SO 13b All councillors shall undertake training in the code of conduct within six months of the delivery of their acceptance of office form]

A member sought clarification on whether long standing members were required to attend Code of Conduct training.  Reference was made to Standing Orders for members’ information and that the Council was newly elected in May 2017.  The Clerk advised that four members had attended the previous training undertaken by the Monitoring Officer.

         Town Council welcomed the opportunity for training in Caldicot Town Council office. 
8
Invitation to Councillors – Tuesday 17th October 2017 at 7pm, 2nd Caldicot Scout HQ


2nd Caldicot Scout Group – Annual badge presentation evening and AGM at 2nd Caldicot Scout Headquarters, Sandy Lane 


It was agreed that members notify the Clerk if they wished to attend.
9
To Note Annual Remembrance Parade Sunday – 12th November 2017

            - RBL Parade (assemble Jubilee Way Car Park 10.15 am) 

            - Sunset Service 4pm - at Celtic Cross, Sunday 12th November 2017

The parade was organised by the Royal British Legion (RBL), arrangements had been made in terms of memorial and flag. 

10
To Agree date for Estimates Committee – 14th November 2017 


Town Council agreed 14th November 2017 as the date for Estimates Committee.

11 
To note Date for Switch on of Christmas Lights – Friday 24th November 2017

Staging would be erected near the Methodist Church for the 2017 event and security stewards would be in place. 


A member suggested the possibility of additional CCTV camera outside the Italian restaurant.

Town council noted the date for the Christmas Light switch on.
12
To Resolve – Exclusion of Press and Public – It was resolved by virtue of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the press and public are excluded from discussions on the following item on the basis that disclosure thereof would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted.

13
To Consider application for Grant – 2017 Firework Display


Members considered financial information provided by Mon CC event and finance officers, during discussion the following points were raised: 
· Financial detail and figures from previous events (i.e. brought forward) were not included.
· Salaries and on-costs had been included
· No information regarding income from fair, stall holders or food/beverage sales. 
· Correlation required regarding profit/loss of complete events calendar
· Clarification regarding transport figures identified
· Significant increased ticket price, from children 3 years and over.  Previous years under 7 years admitted free and discount available to local residents
· Recognised success of event however, concerns regarding sustainability as a community event, rather than business

· School children distributed with glossy leaflets for event, advertisement for commercial radio station.

· Concerns raised regarding increased price of tickets for event and some figures that had been included.

· Funds contributed by Town Council in previous years, further information and clarification required.

Caldicot Town Council resolved to defer the decision on grant funding, subject to further clarification regarding costings and admission prices.  Mon CC officers would be invited to a special meeting. 


The meeting closed at 7.40pm

……………………………………………….

                                                 Mayor/Deputy Mayor

Appendix A 

The Mayor welcomed Severnside Together Opposing Pollution (STOP) representatives 

Mr Ted Tipper, Mr Jeff Richley, Mr David Kealaher.

Mr Tipper presented the Council with the views of STOP. The group are against pollution in the Severnside area. They have objections to the proposed pyrolysis plant in Portskewett industrial estate due to the following:

· Pyrolysis has bad press due to previous accidents

· Their Certificate of Lawful Use was not the right classification

· Planning application not filled in correctly 

· Noise pollution

· Storage of the waste

· Odour and vermin close to residential areas

· Left over waste can be acidic

· Wide extent of products could be treated 

· Noxious gasses being emitted

· Blowing over local schools. 5 schools in the area

· Blowing over residential areas

· Higher discharge during start up or if machinery broken

· Constantly processing waste

· Company has no experience running this sort of plant

· Provided with inconsistent information.

Questions were received from councillors including whether Mon CC had refused the application – it remained to be considered; if the company had applied for a similar plant in Avonmouth that had been turned down. Mr Tipper advised that it was a similar plant but a different company had applied.  Reference was made to a similar operation in the wider area that had experienced operating difficulties.
A member stated that Severnside Area Committee had received a presentation and that there was a good working relationship between parties. 

A member requested if people were being made aware of the plant. Leaflets had been handed out in Portskewett but Caldicot had a lot more houses to deliver to and the cost involved was substantial for a small community group.

A member requested if the STOP documents could be passed to the Clerk for information. 
It was agreed to send the documents to the Clerk.
The Mayor thanked the representatives for addressing Town Council.
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